

Vereniging Schermzzzal Ter Weer

OPGERICHT 5 JANUARI 1939. GOEDGEKEURD BIJ KONINKLIJK BESLUIT VAN 28 NOVEMBER 1967, NR. 39.

SCHERMLERAAR : MAÎTRE FLORIS NONHEBEL, TELEFOON: (06) 52 86 66 80, E-MAIL: LERAARTW@SKPNET.NL VOORZITTER : ARTHUR VAN BUITENEN, TELEFOON: (06) 51 35 88 48, E-MAIL: VOORZITTER@TERWEER.NL

SCHERMZAAL : LAAN VAN POOT 353-a, 2566 DA 'S-GRAVENHAGE: TELEFOON: (06) 52 86 66 80 (MA, DI, DON AVOND)

WEBSITE: WWW.TERWEER.NL, E-MAIL: BESTUUR@TERWEER.NL

NEWSLETTER / Nr 2 / November 2020

IN MEMORIAM

On October 27, 2020, former Terwerian Romek van Deursen passed away. He started at Ter Weer as an enthusiastic 7-year-old boy. From 2004 to 2012 he fenced and actively participated in tournaments and the JOP program. Romek and his parents were very involved. On behalf of Maître and the members of the association, flowers have been send as a final salute. A number of members with whom Romek fenced have also been present at the funeral.



After the autumn break, trainings resumed in a new covid-19 regime. The youth up to the age of 18 can just fence happily. For fencers aged 18 and older, individual training can be done. We also do fencing-oriented fitness training and we take the opportunity to revitalize theory. Information has also been shared in the various whatsapp groups, including training times. If you have any questions, please send a WhatsApp to Floris.



to make the best of these corona times, a number of members led by Alex connected electricity to the detectors in the room. The cables are now nicely concealed. In this way, we will ensure that the fencing can start again in full swing once the corona measures can be relaxed again.

In October, 7 seniors and 9 youth fencers completed the introduction course with a tournament. The youth fencers now train every Tuesday and Thursday. The seniors will have to be patient because of the corona measures. We hope they can fence with us in January.



Competitions & Activities

26 Nov 2020 <u>Pepernoten</u> tournament for youth up to 18 years old. This wil take place during the lesson, Floris will provide more information. Unfortunately, no public is allowed due to the corona measures.

From Januari 2021 <u>Start Introductory course</u> - learn the basics of fencing in 5 lessons in order to be able to fence a good game during the training sessions. Sign up until January 15 via <u>proefles@terweer.nl</u> One-off contribution 40 euros. Material and clothing available. *pass this tip on to a friend*

Randstad tournament at The Hague; more information to follow, specific date to be announced shortly.

note: only if the covid-19 measures have been relaxed